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1. INTRODUCTION 

This report has been commissioned by Sir William Halcrow and 
Partners Ltd. on behalf of the Department of Transport. 

The preparation of this report has been greatly aided by 
numerous individuals. Research at the County Record Office 
was facilitated by the staff there, particularly Hr Roger 
Bettridge, Senior Assistant Archivist. We also owe a special 
debt of gratitude to the landowners and tenants along the 
route who kindly gave permission to walk across their land. 
Only one landowner denied access. 

Some archaeological survey work had been carried out several 
years previously during the initial construction of the M2S, 
although this was somewhat limited in scope by constraints of 
both funding and time. 

Over the past three or four years the context in which 
archaeological input is provided to the development of road 
schemes at both national and local level has changed 
significantly. Archaeology now has a much higher profile in 
the planning process. The concept of an evaluation of the 
archaeological potential of the area affected by a particular 
development being undertaken as a matter of course before a 
decision is made on the proposals is linked to the publication 
in 1990 of Planning Policy Guidance note 16 (PPG 16) on 
Archaeology and Planning. PPG 16 places the responsibility 
for furnishing an archaeological evaluation of a development's 
consequences with the developer. 

Of equal importance are the arrangements recently agreed 
between English Heritage and the Department of Transport. 
These provide for the direct funding b DT of assessments 0 

u sca e nvestigations occasioned by 
such schemes are provided for by a block grant administered by 
English Heritage. 

Linear developments such as roads can be enormously 
deleterious to the archaeological resource. However they 
provide an opportunity to examine a transect across the 
landscape and the s atial and te 

e av�our within it. In addition the relatively long period 
of time between inception and construction means that 
archaeological implications can be taken. on board at the 
earliest opportunity, and a detailed investigative and 
mitigatory programme can be developed. In order to achieve 
this, dialogue between developers, planners and archaeologists 
is crucially important. A paper on Road Schemes and 
Archaeology in Buckinghamshire was recently discussed by 
Officers of the Engineer's Department and the County Museum 
Archaeology Section. The paper proposes a six-stage model 
programme of archaeological work and suggests how these stages 
might best be accommodated within the overall development of a 
road scheme. 
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These stages are: 

1. Desktop Study (review of existing data held in the County 
Sit 

2. Initial Assessment (Documentary study and initial rapid 
field study) 

3. Detailed Assessment (Fieldwork including systematic 
fieldwalking, geophysical survey and trial excavation) 

4 .  Site Investigation (detailed .excavation of those sites 
which it is not possible or desirable to protect) 

5. Watching Brief (during initial stages of construction) 

6 .  Archive and Publication (synthesis and dissemination of 
results) 

I� the context of this six stage model programme, the work 
presented in this report is equivalent t o  stages 1 and 2. 

The objectives of this study are: 

a. To define the known extent of the archaeological deposi.ts 
within the immediate vicinity of the M25 between 
'unctions 1 

evalUation of their importance. 

b. To assess the potential for new Sites as yet unrecorded. 

c. To establish the present land use character and the 
potential for evaluatory survey. 

d. To make recommendations for evaluatory survey. 

e. To make recommendations where appropriate concerning 
mitigatory measures to be undertaken in respect of known 
archaeological sites. 

f. To produce a free standing report summarising the above. 

The report is presented together with a supplementary paper, 
the field data supplement volume. 

Whilst every effort has been taken in the preparation and 
submission of this report in order to provide as complete an 
assessment as possible within the terms of the brief, the 
County Museum Archaeology Section cannot ac cept responsibility 
for consequences arisin as a result 0 
un �scovered sites or artefacts. Proposals regarding 
contingency arrangements in respect of unexpected discoveries 
ariSing during the course of construction works should be made 
as a part of the recommendations arising from the next 
(detailed assessment) stage of archaeological work . 



2. DESCRIPTION OF THE STUDY AREA 

The study area is based on a strip of land extending for lOOm 
on either side of the edge of the existing route as defined by 
the fence line beside the motorway. The route study corridor, 
is approximately 7.5 km (4.7 miles) long and passes through 
only one parish, Iver. 

The study area consists mostly of agricultural land, gravel . 
y a  � 

small areas of WOOdland. The agricultural regime is mixed, 
with a trend towards pasture and horse keeping with some 
arable, market gardening and turf production. Some areas of 
land are derelict pasture, probably as a result of "set-aside" 
policy. 

The topography to the south consists of flat river valley and 
terraces. To the nOrth of Iver village, hills in the west 
slope down to the Colne Brook and the river flood plain. North 
of the A4007, the Slough Road, the route skirts the side of 
the Alderbourne valley and climbs up towards the Denham 
plateau before meeting the M40 at Junction 16. 

Geological information along the route is derived from 
boreholes taken for the ori inal const uct 
supp emented by data collected during the archaeological 
survey carried out at that time. 

The geology is significant for three reasons. In the first 
place the underlying geology will affect various criteria, 
such as drainage, soil pH, and biotic characteristics, 
influencing the potential for settlement and exploitation. In 
the second place the surface geology will influence the 
viSibility of any archaeological activity which may be 
registered within those deposits. For example, alluvial 
deposits may often mask archaeological evidence, whilst 
features such as pits and ditches cut into lightly drained 
soils will generally be conducive to detection by aerial 
survey under certain conditions, or discovery by geophysical 
prospecting. Thirdly, the surface geology (particularly the . 

e arc aeo og ca 
evidence) for instance, acidic soils generally cause poor 
preservation of bone and poorly fired pottery, whilst 
waterlogged depOSits tend to be favourable to the preservation 
of a wide range of organic materials including important 
palaeoenvironmental evidence. 

These geological factors, then, will have influenced the 
nature of the available archaeological data. The survey bias 
will be discussed further in section 4 below. 
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3. METHODOLOGY ADOPTED FOR THE ASSESSMENT. 

The data presented in this report has been compiled from 
various sources, both field data and non-field data. 

Field data was gathered as follows. Following contact being 
made with landowners and/or tenants, each individual parcel of 
land was visited. when permission to walk over was not 
available, the parcel was inspected if possible from pUblic 
rights of way. In the one instance where access was denied 
(survey record 099) it was not ossible to ins ect 

rom a pu J.C rJ.ght of way. The basic .. unit for data 
collection was the Ordnance Survey land parcel, as shown on 
1:2500 plans. However due to the recent construction of the 
motorway there has been some revision of parcels Since the 
last survey was updated. In these cases no numbers are 
available. Therefore the primary numbering system consists of 
a set of consecutive survey numbers which relate solely to 
this project and were assigned to land parcels observed in the 
field. For each land parcel a field visit report was 
completed. 

The following categories of data were recorded; 

Date of visit(s) 
OS Parcel no 

Other descriptive name in current use 
OWner/tenant (where different from or supplementary to 
existing data) 
Present l�nd use 
Former land use (where evident, or where volunteered by 
the owner/tenant) 
Topography (Flat/ hillcrest/ hillslope/valley floor) 
Direction of slope(s) 
Presence and location of watercourses 
Visible geology (ie where exposed in pits &c. This field 
was rarely used) 
Potential hazards (such as might affect further 
inVestigations, e.g. pipe trenches, power lines &c) 
Description (other field notes, comparison with 
previously recorded information des cri tio of 

loa y arc aeo ogical features or artefacts seen). 

Field visits were brief, taking only the length of time 
required to collate the data required at this stage. This was 
sufficient to detect any possible earthworks and to describe 
local topography and land-use. Quantitative data collection 
(such as artefact retrieval from systematic fieldwalking of 
sample areas) did not form a component of this stage of the 
assessment. 

Non-field data was collected from a variety of sources. The 
most important of these is the County Archaeological Survey 
(CAS), which is the county Sites and Monuments Record held and 
curated at the County Museum. This is a record of all 
archaeological sites and finds relating to the County. CAS 

sources over a 



period of SOme twenty years. It represents the repository for 
virtually all collated archaeological data, and is continually 
being updated and developed . 

The County Museum also holds a series of 1110 , 0 00 maps showing 
relict ridge and furrow ( mostly plotted from air photographs ) ,  
as well as microfiche copies of first edition OS maps . 

The County Museum holds a large collection of air photographs , 
both vertical and oblique. Prints from all relevant vertical 

runs were scanned. Oblique photographs within the survey 
corridor were also examined. In addition two runs of aerial 
photographs in possession of Sir William Halcrow and Partners 

Ltd were examined. One was a vertical run made in 1977 of the 
proposed route of the then yet-to-be-built M25 , and the other 
was an oblique run of the existing motorway made in 1990/1 . 

Whilst several known sites within the project area can be Seen 
on aerial photographs, no new sites were revealed by these 
studies. 

Documents and maps held at the Buckinghamshire County Record 
Office were examined. The tithe maps and awards were examined 
for each parish , and field names were collected. Earlier 
maps , including parish terriers, glebe surveys and es tate maps 
were also examined. The maps and documents consulted are 
listed in appendix 2 at the end of this volume. 

Fieldwork and non-fieldwork data were amalgamated , using 
survey numbers as the basic unit, and entered on to Land 
Parcel Data Record forms. These forms are presented 
separately in the Data Supplement Volume . 
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4. EVALUATION OF RELIABILITY OF FIELD DATA 

This study should not be seen as a substitute for a detailed 
field assessment, but as a prelude to it. Virtually all field 
studies will contain some form of inherent bias. It is 
important to recognise where such biases may lie. The 
following factors will inevitably have influenced the 
reliabil ity of the field data: 

A. Time constraints. The field visits were undertaken over a 
period of a week: allowing for time involved in contac 

s mean t at only a few minutes were spent in 
each of the fields (of which there were nearly one hundred). 
Field observations were therefore deliberately limited in 
their scope, and were intended to do no more than to .address 
the question of whether there were any obvious archaeological 
features or artefacts in the f ields. It was not intended to 
walk the fields under arable to locate concentrations of 
artefacts; this type of si te must therefore be under
represented in this assessment. 

B. Differential visibility due to land use/ agricultural 
regime. The accompanying figures (figs 2-4) show the land-use 
at the time of the field inspection. Earthwork sites will 
tend to be viS ible in grass, particularl y where little arable 
cultivation has taken place (ploughing will rapidly degrade 
u sta . e 
visible in arable. fields; the degree of visibility will depend 
on the state of the crop and whether the surface has weathered 
since ploughing. Woodland and rough ground will tend to mask 
features . In adnition horizons associated with earl y 
prehistori c activity can be masked by later alluvium. 

C. Aerial photographiC cover. The aeri al photographic cover 
of the Colne Valley is extremely limited compared to other 
regions because of the proximity of Heathrow Airport which has 
restricted flights specifically intended to locate 
archaeol ogical sites. Areas of gravel are usually well suited 
for locating cropmark sites from the air. This is due to the 
excellent drainage which may enhance differential growth and 
ripening of crops over archaeological features. Both flying 
restrictions and the fact that some areas of ravel 

as restr�cte the number of sites identified from 
aerial photographs. This is in contrast to other areas where 
a dense scatter of sites are visible along the gravel terraces 
beside the rivers. Because the Colne Valley contains areas of 
clay and brickearth, as well as gravel, this may also have 
resulted in a bias against sites situated on less well drained 
soils. Most of the known sites are restricted to gravel areas 
or to where specifically archaeological survey work was 
carried out. The spatial correlation of CAS sites with 
underlying drift or solid geology is express ed in figures 2-4. 



5. THE POTENTIAL OF '!'HE STUDY AREA 

Sixteen sites are identified as being within the project area. 
A further five are identified as being situated immediately 
adjacent to the project area. These are described in the 
gazetteer which forms appendix 1 of this report. 

Some of these sites are of demonstrably higher potential than 
others. Some have already been destroyed or substantially 
damaged and therefore have little potential remaining. The 
extensive extraction of gravel and brickearth along the Colne 
Valley, together with the construction of sewage works, water 
pumping stations and the M25 itself have all led to 
significant destruction of archaeological resources, mostly 
without proper investigation. 

B. Known Archaeological Sites 

These are summarised under six categories: artefact findspots, 
cropmark Sites, sites observed during mineral extraction, 
sites known from historical documentation, sites presently or 
recently eJ.tt.ant as sta�ding stru::tures � sites known from 

ur ng e 
present survey work. 

(i) Artefact findspots 

Five of the sites on the route consist of findspots of 
artefacts. Three were located during the construction of the 
present M25, one was a chance discovery in a gravel pit, and 
one was located as a result of a visit to a gravel pit in an 
area where cropmarks and archaeological features were known to 
be present. Bearing in mind the limited amount of fieldwork 
carried out in the area and the small proportion of land under 
cultivation, the fact that artefacts make up a relatively 
small proportion of the known sites is not surprising. 
Assessing the importance of these sites is difficult in the 
absence of detailed fieldwork to provide a context. While the 
find of an isolated flint flake in an arable field may only 
represents low-level activity, such secondary sites are 
nevertheless of significance in that they define the level of 
"background noise" (i.e. non-site orientated or off-site 
activity) against which denser concentrations of activity are 
to be viewed. It is however difficult to assess at this stage 
whether a particular density of artefacts is significant. 

Significance will vary with context; half a dozen sherds of 
Romano-British or post-Medieval pottery would probably be of 
little Significance; the same quantity of Neolithic or Saxon 
material would be of much greater interest. 

All fields invariably contain some artefacts within them. The 
deposition of this material is related to various "off-site" 
processes (e.g. casual loss, small scale activities taking 
place away from settlements or ritual areas, rubbish 
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management, and manuring). These processes will not 
necessarily result in a uniform distribution. Many finds may 
therefore be of little or indeterminate archaeological 
significance, but are the background noise to which denser 
concentrations of artefacts must be related. 

Two of the artefact finds probably fall into the category of 
"background noise" or of indeterminate significance. CAS 5492 
consists of a single flint flake recovered during a walkover 
of the route prior to the construction of the originalM25. 
CAS 4377 consists of a dozen Palaeolithic hand axes found in a 
gravel pit during the nineteenth century at what is now Iver 
Court Farm. It is difficult to f ully assess either of these 
sites. The flint flake is probably ;' background noise". The 
palaeoliths are from a pit where brickearth and gravel were 
excavated. The brickearth in the Iver area are known to 
contain well preserved Levall.oisian artefactsl. The 
Levalloisian period occurs at the end of the Palaeolithic . .  ma or g aCl.at on 
which happened about 26,000 B.C. Much of the former brick and 
gravel works area is now under water t.reatment works, although 
the area around the farm has not been extracted. Neither of 
the two "ites where the finds were made nuw exist, although 
there is potential for other material to exist in adjoining 
but undisturbed locations. If any Palaeolithic Sites exist in 
the area, they.would be considered to b e  of great significance 
as all sites from this period are rare and make significant 
contributions to the understanding of the period. 

The other artefact findspots are of more obvious significance. 
CAS 0240 consists of a find of flint flakes from an area 
adjacent both to a cropmark site, CAS 0243, and a settlement 
site, CAS 0239, which has produced Iron Age, Romano-British 
and Medieval material. The finds CAS 0 2 4 0  came f 

. 

e e ge 0 a gravel pit. They are clearly 
associated with the two adjacent Sites and probably make up 
part of one much larger multi-period site, only part of which 

shows as a cropmark owing to different geological conditions 
and land use. Despite being significantly disturbed, any 
remaining portions of this complex site or group of sites have 
considerable potential for providing important information, 
particularly as so little excavation has been carried out in 
this region. Because of the lowering of the water table 
caused by nearby mineral extraction it is unlikely that 
important waterlogged deposits survive. 

CAS 4870 is a flint scatter in a field to the south of the 
motorway. The scatter was briefly examined during the 
construction of the M25. It .seemed to consist of 
Neolithic/Bronze Age flintwork. Such scatters may relate to 
settlements or may be evidence of 'activity areas'. The site 
certainly has archaeological potential, not only in the 
artefact scatter but also in the possibility of there being 
buried features present r .. lating to a settlement. Flint 

1 Roe, D .A. The LOWer and Middle Palaeolithic P r 



scatters are generally lees common on the plateau gravels than 
they are either on the Thames gravels or on the Chilterns. 

CAS 5319 consists of finds from service trenches passing to 
the east of Iver Church, found during road diversions relating 
to the motorway construction. The finds included Saxon and 
Medieval pottery, obviously associated with the early 
settlement of Iver, and a Mesolithic tranchet axe. The area 
between the church and the river is of some archaeological 
potential both for Medieval deposits and earlier prehistoric 
remains. Its low-lying position also makes it likely that the 
area has good potential for containing well-preserved 
environmental remains due to waterlogging. 

(ii)Cropmark Sites 

Only two sites on the route are known through cropmark 
evidence. Due to the constraints outlined above (Section 4), 
few cropmark sites are known in the Colne Valley as a whole. 
A further two cropmark sites are located in fields adjacent to 
the corridor. Cropmark sites are generally easier to 
interpret than artefact finds, their type and function can 
often be identified on the basis of parallels with other 
excavated sites. Most cropmark sites need to be fairly 
substantial before they can be seen, and thus tend to consist 
of settlements with deeply dug features, funerary monuments 
and field boundaries. Such sites are of considerable 
archaeological potential. 

Part of one of the two cropmark sites, CAS 0243 mentioned 
above, has been removed by gravel extraction; the double ring 
ditch here is a Scheduled Anc ient Monument no.B4). The 

ring di , the principal area of 
defined by the cropmarks) survives. The ring ditch 
probably Neolithic or early Bronze Age; some of the linear 
ditches visible on the aerial photographs are probably Iron 
Age or Romano-British in date based on finds of pottery, and 
the smaller circular cropmarks be hut-circles. The 
quality of preservation at this te is s 

with the rest of 
the area and several service trenches also may cross the site 
although these probably do not cross the ring ditch. 
Nevertheless, the site has good archaeological potential as 
little is known about either the prehistoric or Romano-British 
settlement of this area. 

The other cropmark site, CAS 4B22, an extensive area of mostly 
linear features covering several fields, lies mostly outside 
the road corridor, although the northern part of two of the 
fields lies within it. Some of the cropmarks may be 
associated with Second World War gun emplacements. Further 
investigation of the Site is needed to determine whether there 
is anything of archaeological interest in the area in the road 
corridor. 
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(iii) Sites observed during mineral extraction 

Two further sites have been recorded in the process of their 
destruction in advance of mineral extraction; these sites 
consisted of archaeological features, probably relating to 
settlements, together with associated finds. One of these 
sites was close to a known cropmark site. The degree of 
destruction caused by mineral extraction is usually severe, 
although sites can extend beyond the area of quarrying, 
particularly where planning constraints or property ownership 
has limited the extraction 

. 

resources. In the case of at least one of the s ites 
identified on the route (CAS 0239), it is clear that some 
archaeological features have survived the extraction. Other 
than the knowledge of their former existence, such sites have 
some limited archaeological potential if they have not been 
completely obliterated. 

Of the two sites, both apparently settlements, which were 
observed during mineral extraction, one, CAS 2518/ 0799, a 
site with features dating from the Mesolithic, Neolithic, 
Bronze Age and Roman periods, has probably been completely 
destroyed. The area where the site was located now Underlies 
the northern part of junction 15 between the M4 andthe M25. 
The other site, CAS 0239, already mentioned above in 
conjunction with cropmark site CAS 0243 and finds at 0240, . 

ren y ron ge p�ts an possibly 
some RomanO-British features as well. S ince these features 
were close to the edge of the gravel pit, it is likely that 
the site extends into the area closer to Thorney Farm where no 
gravel was dug out. It is nut known what the impact of recent 
golf course construction has been on this area. This part of 
the site probably has reasonably good archaeological potential 
although most of it lies outSide the study corridor except for 
a small parcel situated between the old Thorney Hill Road, and 
its replacement, to the west of Thorney Croft. 

(iv) Sites known from historical documentation 

A further two sites are known through historical 
documentation. Such site 
potential , which can only be .assassed by detailed survey. 

No remains are visible of either of the two sites concerned. 
CAS 1680, the site of a Medieval f ishery located on the Colne 
Brook below Iver village, is s ituated in an area where 
considerable gravel extraction has been carried out and may 
now lie under the motorway. With the amount of disturbance 
which has taken place in the recent past it is unlikely that 
much has survived if the site's supposed location is accurate. 
CAS 2829, the site of a watermill on the Colne Brook, above 
Bridgefoot House, Iver, has not been recently disturbed and 
the weir and sluices are still intact; the latest mill, a 
cotton mill, was burned down in about 1850. The s ite has 
great archaeological potential for examining the series of 
mills which have stood on the site since Domesday. It is 

aces een era �cated and the 



waterlogging likely to be present adjacent to the stream will 
have preserved any timbers relating to the site. 

(v) Sites presently or recently extant as standing structures 

Three sites are recorded as extant remains (at the time of 
entry in the County Sites and Monuments Record), either in the 
form of standing buildings (which may also overlie earlier 
sites), or other structures. One of these has subsequently 
been destroyed. A standing structure has clear potential 
although the fact that it usually remains in some sort of use 
means that there ha.s been an ongoing process of modification 
to and destruction of the archaeological resources present. 

All three extant sites date from the Post-Medieval period. 
One, a fishpond, was probably nineteenth century in dateJ it 
was extant at the time of the original construction of the M25 
and was recorded at that time. It has since been destroyed 
and therefore has no archaeological potential. The other two, 
CAS 4383, Delaford Manor, and CAS 5136, IverCourt Fa:i:m 
(formerly Court Lodge) both date, at least on external 
evidence, to the eighteenth century, although Court Lodge was 
in existence at least as early as 1640, and Delaford Manor is 
mentioned as early as 1344. Both siteS have good 
arc;haeological evidence for both the Medieval and early Post
Medieval period. Delaford Manor still sits in landscaped 
groundsJ Iver Court Farm is situated right next to the 
motorway in the midst of a small light industrial estate. On 
the basis of map and aerial photographic evidence there has 
not been significant destruction to the surrounding farmyard 
and buildings . Both sites are also grade 11 listed buildin 

In addition to the three structures recorded in the County 
Sites and MOnuments Record, there are several other buildings 
in the road corridor have significant archaeological potential 
for the Post-Medieval period. Mansfield Farm dates from the 
sixteenth century and lies on the edge of the study corridor; 
its out-buildings include a seventeenth century barn and a 
slightly later dovecote. To the east awa from 

e s� .e 0 t e ormer manor house (CAS 4384). The whole 
farm is thus of some archaeological potential. Mansfield Farm 
and some of its outbuildings are grade 11 listed buildings. 
Huntsmoor Park Farm, which lies right next to the present 
motorway is also a grade 11 listed building which in its 
existing exterior form dates to the eighteenth century; one of 
its barns dates to the seventeenth century. It is not 
unlikely that the farm has late Medieval antecedents. The 
Tower Arms, Richings Park, is an eighteenth century grade 11 
listed building and may have been an inn. These buildings are 
not included in the accompanying ga2etteer. However all have 
considerable archaeological potential for providing 
information on the late-Medieval and early Post-Medieval 
settlement of the region. 
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6 .  RECOMMENDATIONS FOR FURTHER ACTION 

At this stage it is possibl e to identify various areas which 
may be considered as archaeelegically sensitive. These consist 
of the nineteen known sites, fifteen of which are within the 
study corridor (listed in the gazetteer and discussed in 
section SB above), and the eight additional areas of unknown 
potential (discussed in sectien se abeve ) . Except in the 
instances where the sites are knewn to have been destroyed 
previeusly, these sites and areas will all require further 
assessment. One site the do 

" ' 

Sc e uled Ancient Menument; its statutery pretectien illlplies a 
presumption in favour .of preservatien in situ. Witheut 
prejudice to the results .of further stages .of investigation, 
and the views .of English Heritage, on the basis of the 
available evidence, there are no ether sites which appear te 
be of schedulable quality, 

The present study and the data .offered here are subject to 
varieus limitations, There are problems .of sample bias: some 
types of site are in general harder to detect at this level e·f 
survey and seme types .of land use restrict the visibility .of 
all sites. It sheuld be emphasized that the xeconunendations 
presented in this section .of the report are made on the basis 
.of evidence which is far from complete. 

s a er pregramme .0 
assessment work will need te be undertaken, equivalent te the 
stage 3 identified in .our medel pregramme fer assessment .of 
read schemes. This additienal assessment will result in the 
formulatien of a detailed set of recommendations fer 
mitigatery precedures. In practice, these recemmendatiens 
will be fer (a) medificatien .of the route or constructien 
details so as te permit total er partial preservatien of the 
Site, er (b) full er partial investigatien/ excavation prier 
te Censtructien. 

. 

Stage 3 will need to utilise a number .of different techniques 
in .order te facilitate a mere detailed field investigatien. 
These will include fieldwalking en areas .of arable cUltivatien 
at the apprepriate time .of year (Octeber to February/March), 
and geo h sical Surve a t" 

. . 

greund structures may be suspected). A feurth stage will 
involve trial trenching. This last activity sheuld encempass 
a 2.5% sample .of the entire area within the eventual limits of 
the landtake, except fer the areas of made greund. 

It is this last technique .of trial trenching that will result 
in the detectien of other features which are otherwise 
resistant te detection frem the surface. On the basis .of the 
work dene s,o far it has generally been impessible tc 
demenstrate that a blank area en the map means that there is 
ne archaeelogy belcw the surface. A recent p�egramme .of field 
assessment carried cut by Buckinghamshire Ceunty Museum 
Archaeelcgical Service and Thames Valley Archaeelegical 
Services fer the National Rivers Authe�ity demonstrated the 
existence of a number of previously undiscevered sites alen a 

err er approx�mately Skm in length and between 



100 and 200m wide. Four sites were previously known) six new 
sites were revealed fieldwalking, and these were 

raised the sites to twenty-one definite 
sites, possible sites, and a further three of 
palaeoenvironmental interest. Even where subsurface features 
are de't.ected by other mean", (e. g. geophy"ical survey), trial · 
trenching will be necessary in order to characterise them 
adequately. 

These techniques will need to be incorporated into � phased 
programme of work, with the geophysical survey and 
fieldwalking being undertaken prior to trial trenching. A 
preliminary geophysical field study should be undertaken in 
order to confirm the suitability of this technique in this 
context. 

Sufficient time and resources will need to be incorporated 
into this programme for the necessary negotiation with land 
owners, particularly as it is probable that these stages of 
the assessment will need to be undertaken before CPO' s h.ave 
been served. 

It is important too that the areas likely to be developed as 
contractors' compounds should be evaluated and subjected to 
the s 

This programme of work should be initiated once the preferred 
route has been selected, following public consultation. 

It is possible that this further stage of work may result in 
the discovery of new sites (or enhance the understanding of 
existing ones) for which the most appropriate recommendation 
might be preservation. It is probably unlikely that any sites 
would be discovered which would warrant protection by addition 
to the Schedule of the 1979 AnCient Monuments and 
Archaeological Areas Act. However, ultimately such Scheduling 
is the prerogative of the secretary of State for the National 
Heritage. 

Recommendation l :A further programme of archaeological 
assessment and evaluation should be undertaken subsequent to 
the selection of a preferred route. This programme should 
utilise a range of field techniques. Stage 3 should include 
systematic fieldwalking , and geophysical survey. Stage 4 will 
consist of trial trenching . This should involve a 2.5% sample 
of all land within the limits of the road development .area and 
associated works compounds, but excluding (a) made ground, (b) 
those areas defined 

been removed by mineral 
extraction, and (c) such other areas as may be identified 
during stage 3. 
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( vi )  Sites known from archaeological excavation 

The one site on the route to have received more than cursory 
archaeological attention in the past is CAS 5053. A 
Mesolithic !lint scatter and peat deposit next to the 
Alderbourne River was examined in 1981. Later in 1983 in the 
same area, further peat deposits were examined, and an early 
Neolithic wooden stake was found. The area in the vicinity of 
the Alderbourne has great archaeological potential for 
producing waterlogged material , both artefactual and 
environmental, datin from the Me ol"th 

" 

r 0 s. e the areas examined are now destroyed , it is 
almos t  certain that archaeolo gical deposits here extend on 
either s ide of the motorway . 

( vii ) .Si tes discovered during the present survey work 

One new possible site was recorded in the preliminary survey, 
located on the periphery of the project area at Palmer's Moor. 
The site consists of indistinct earthworks in two fields 
( survey records 36 and 3 7 ) . The earthworks are more 
pronounced in the field which is further from the motorway. 
It was not possible to define the function o f  the earthworks 
during a walkover; some may be field boundaries and others 
former drainage courses. 

C. Additional Areas of Archaeo logical Potential 

In addition to the archaeological sites <tlready identified in 
the corridor of the propoSled widening, other areas have the 
potential to contain significant archaeological remains which 
can only be identified by further investigation . These areas 
of potential are discussed from south to north along the 
route; the f ield survey numbers refer to the records in the 
appendix and data supplement volume. 

1. Survey record 011 refers to the area northwest of 
junction 15 between the M25 and the M4. Most of the area 
has been quarried for gravel and brickearth . However ,  
available information su est 
not een quarried . In 1945 aerial photographS show the 
field under arable; 1977 aerial photographs show it 
covered with an orchard, surrounded by quarry workings on 
three s ides. During a field visit, the field was 
observed as being newly planted with trees as part of a 
nature park under the care of Buckinghamshire County 
Council . It was not pos sible to ascertain whether the 
area was undisturbed or not. If undisturbed by the 
gravel digging, the field would have considerable 
archaeological potential as known sites exist 300 metres 
to the south (CAS 0799 and 2 5 1 8 ) ,  300 metres to the 
northwest (CAS 0.239, 0240, 0243) and 100 metres to the 
east (CAS 1479 ) .  This last site is reputed to be that of 
an is land (Thornige) where according to the tenth century 
chronicler Aethelweard the Danes were besieged by the 

acent to a 
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Saxon settlement2 • The documented field name of this 
plot of land in 1 801 and in 1 8 4 4  is Mill Field , from the I nearby Thorney Mill ( CAS 2 8 3 4 ) to the east . Thorney Mi ll 

2 

is one of the three Domesday mills recorded for Iver . 

Borehole data indicates that the area beneath the railway 
to the east of Iver Station has not been quarried . There 
is some made ground in the vicinity, but this seems to 
overlie relatively undisturbed soils . Quarrying on both 
sides of the railwa has ro . .  

an so this area does have some archaeological potential . 
Survey record 007 , just north of the railway, to the west 
of the motorway, includes part of a field which may not 
have been quarried ; information f rom boreholes taken 
along the centre line of the road indicate quarrying and 
made ground , but it not clear how far the work went 
towards Thorney Lane . Survey record 01 6 ,  immediately to 
the north of 007 , just south of the canal , appears 
undisturbed by gravel wOrkings , although the eastern half 
may have been quarried . The area from Iver Court Farm 
( CAS 5 1 3 6 ) wes twards seems undisturbed , al though the 
electrical substation may have led to some disturbance ,  
a s  did the construction o f  the M25 itself which crosses 
this area . Other than the potential of the farm itself , 
the rest of the parce� probabl� has fair potential for 

�ns . 

3 .  Three fields to the north of the cana l ,  survey records 
01 9 ,  02 0 ,  0 2 1 , although bisected by the motorway, have 
good archaeological potential as there is no indi cation 
of quarryi n g ,  and borehole data shows an undisturbed soil 
profile,  with alluvium overlying river gravels . 

4 .  Survey record 0 2 2 , the field to the east of Iver Church , 
has definite archaeological potential ; CAS 5 3 1 9 ,  the 
findspot of Saxon pottery and a flint axe lies 
immediately to the wes t .  There is also good potential 
for waterlogged remains and environmental evidence in 
this area owing to their. proximity to the river . 

5 .  To the north of 0 9 8  u to 
and 0 4 8  ( Delaford Manor )  the ground surveyed has not been 
subject to mineral extraction and hence any 
archaeological sites located in this area are less likely 
to have suf fered major disturbance . The motorway also 
fol lows a route away f rom the river which should have 
enhanced the possibility of waterlogged environmental 
r�ins surviving . North of De1aford Manor , the west bank 
of the river where Elk Meadows is located ( survey record 
0 9 9 ;  the former Woodlands Park ) ,  the area has not 
suffered ma jor dis turbance other than the excavation of a 
smal l  lake in the grounds . It was not possible to s urvey 
this area ( survey record 0 9 9 ) as access was refused . 
Nevertheless any archaeo logical sites in this area are 

tenton " The Danes at Thorney I s land in 8 9 3 " English 
Hist;ori c:al Review 27 ( 1 9 1 2 ) ,  5 1 2-3 . 
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likely to be we l l  preserved . 

To the east of the river north of De 
ower Lo ge on the Slough Road, gravel extraction has 

resulted in the destruction of any archaeological sites 
which might have been present except at the margins of 
the pit and along the river ' s  edge . Even here the 
construction o f  the existing motorway has resulted in the 
diversion o f  parts o f  the river ' s  course .  Based on 
boreho le information , two small parcels ( survey records 
0 5 8  and 0 6 0 ) seem to have some undis turbed areas which 
owing to their proximity to the j unction o f  the Colne and 
the Alderbourne may retain some archaeological potenti al . 
Borehole B450/1 in 0 5 8  has a layer o f  alluvial clay 
overlying river gravel but also sealed by about four 
metres of river grave l .  This might repre sent an old 
river channel of cons iderable antiquity and might contain 
important palaeoenvironmental data . 

North of the S lough Road , recent disturbance to 
archaeological resources on either side o f  the motorway 
has been minimal with the exception of survey record 097 
where gravel extraction has taken place , and part of 074 
where a small gravel pit may have been dug . Areas of 
better than average potential for the presence of 
significant archaeo logical resources exist in the 

�n� y 0 e A  erbourne river ( survey records 06 7 ,  
078 and 079 ) ,  the area around an unnamed tributary of the 
Alderbourne where signif icant environmental deposits were 
obs erved during the construction of the motorway ( survey 
records 7 2 ,  7 3 ,  and 7 4 ) .  The area o f  the route 
overlooking the confluence of the Alderbourne and the 
Colne i s  a possible location for archaeological S ites 
lying at the junction of several dif ferent environmental 
regions , namely the hil l s  of the gravel plateau and the 
va lley floor and river . Such a site would offer a wide 
range of resources to prehistoric people . The prehistoric 
Site ( CAS 4 8 2 4 ) just to the east of the corridor in 
survey record 077 and the flint scatter in 0 6 4  ( CAS 4 870 ) 
are evidence that the area was exploited during the 
prehi storic period . Lack of previous fie ldwork and the 
sma l l  number of arable fields where finds of artefacts 
could be made has probably caused the limited number of 
sites along this stretch of the route , rather than its 
lack of potential . 

The river itself i s  of some archaeological potential , as 
it is unlikely to have been thoroughly dredged at any 
time . The s i lts in the river bed may contain important 

nce as we as epos�ts of preh istoric 
art ifacts . Throughout most of prehis tory waterways and 
marshland seem to have been favoured places for the 
ritual depo sition of fine artefacts , particularly 
metalwork, and possibly human remains . While no 
meta lwork has been recovered from the Colne , this is 
probably because it has never been dredged . It is only 
the activity of dredging on larger rivers which has 
brought archaeo logical finds to light . 

" . 



APPENDIX 1 

GAZETTEER OF SITES 

IDENTIFIED WITHIN THE 

STUDY AREA 



SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARI SH ; Iver 
CAS NO : 0 8 4 3  
SITE TYPE/ PERIOD : 

6 OS PARCEL NO : 
GRID REF : TO 0 4 4 0  8 0 2 0  

Axe , Neolithic 

SYNOPS IS : A Neolithic greenstone polis hed axe was found at 
this location in 1 9 3 2 . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 1 0  OS PARCEL NO : 
PARISH: Iver GRID REF : TO 0 4 1 8  7 8 6 0  
CAS NO : 0 7 9 9 ;  2 5 1 8  
SITE TYPE/ PERIOD : Settlement , pottery/ Roman 

Ditch , core , f lake, pottery/ Mesolithi c ,  Neolithic 
SYNOPSIS : Finds and features recorded during gravel 

extraction in this area 

: * 
PARISH : Iver GRID REF : TO 0 4 6 8  7 9 15 
CAS NO : 1 4 7 9  
SITE TYPE/ PERIOD : Settlement/ Saxon 

SYNOPS IS : The s i te where the Danish army was beseiged by 
the Saxon army in 8 9 3 ,  at Thorney, was probably 
in this area . 
Not within the study corridor 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 14 
PARISH; Iver 

, 0 

OS PARCEL NO : 0 0 7 6 , 5 7 0 0  
GRID REF : T 

S ITE TYPE/ PERIOD : Settlement , cropmark/ iron age , Roman 
Findspot , blade , flake/ mesolithic 

SYNOPSIS : A number of archaeological features were 
encountered during the digging of a gravel pit 
and its subsequent reinstatement . These included 
iron age pits , Roman pits and a hearth , and a 
ditCh containing flint flakes of possible 
mesolithic date . In addition an enclosure is 
visible on aerial photographs . 



SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH: Iver 
CAS NO : 0 2 4 3  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD : 

15 OS PARCEL NO : 0 0 7 6  
GRID REF :  TO 0 4 0 3  7 9 7 0  

Cropmarks , ring ditch! neolithic , iron age 

SYNOPS IS , Aerial photographs show a concentric double ring 
ditch together with other ditches . Some 
excavation was carried out in the early 1 9 6 0 s  
producing evidence o f  neolithic and iron age 
activivty at the site . There is s ome confusion 
as to what was actually excavated , what was 

of the area i s  a scheduled ancient monument 
( no . 84 ) . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 1 6  OS PARCEL NO : 
PARISH : Iver GRID REF : TO 0 4 2 0  8 0 4 5  
CAS NO : 2 2 6 2 ,  4 37 7 ,  5 1 3 6  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD : Findspot! palaeolithic 

Manor/ post-medieval 
SYNOPSIS , A palaeolithic axe and f l int fl akes were found in 

gravel workings at this location . A number of 
other hand axes are recorded as being frOm 
Stu . .  

with this site . The manorhouse,  Iver Court Farm 
is recorded as being in existance by 1 6 4 0 . The 
present building is a grade 1 1  listed building 
datinq from the late 1 8th century . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 22 OS PARCEL NO ; * 
PARISH , Iver GRID REF : TO 0 4 1 3  8 1 1 0  
CAS NO : 1 6 8 0 , 5 3 1 9  
S ITE TYPE! PERIOD : Fishery! medieva l ,  post-medieval 

Findspot/ medieval , saxon , medieval 
Documentary evidence indicates that a SYNOPS IS : 
fishe was located 
the Colne from the eleventh to the nineteenth 
century . Saxon and medieval pottery and a 
mesol ithic tranchet axe were found in service 
trenches between the churchyard and M25 . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 23 OS PARCEL NO : 
PARISH : Iver 
CAS NO : 2 8 2 9  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD , 

GRID REF : TO 0 4 1 1  8 1 3 5  

watermill! Medieval ; Post-Medieval 

SYNOPS I S :  Documentary sources indicate the 
i ere Sl.nce the eleventh century . 

mill on the site was burned down in c . 1 8 5 0 . 
remains of the weir and s luices are still 
viSible . 



SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH : Iver 
CAS NO: 5 3 04 
SITE TYPE/ PERIOD : 

3 8  OS PARCEL NO : * 

GRID REF : TQ 0 4 4 0  8 2 2 8  

Cropmark; enclosure , field system/ undated 

SYNOPS IS : Part of a rectangular enclosure and associated 
linear features are visible as cropmarks on the 
edge of a gravel pit . 
Not in area of study corridor . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH: Iver 
CAS NO : 4 3 8 3 ,  5 3 2 0  
S ITE TYPE/ PERIOD : 

4 8  O S  PARCEL NO : 0 0 1 4 , 9 5 1 1  
GRID REF : TQ 0 4 0 7  8 2 1 6  

Dovecote , manor ; Medieval/ Post-Medieva l 
Fishpond , watermil l  ? ;  Post-Medieval 

SYNOPS IS : Proba.ble site of the medieval manor of Iver . 
Existing buildings are 1 8th century . The 
fishpond , now under the M25 , was an elongated 
pond with a wall dividing it into two halve s ,  and 
is shown on the 1 9 3 2  OS maps but not on the first 
edition . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARI SH : Iver 
CAS NO : 4 8 2 2  
SITE TYPE/ PERIOD : 

6 2  OS PARCEL NO : 4 6 0 0  ( part ) 
GRID REF : TQ 0 3 4 0  8 3 8 0  

Cropmark ; enclosure/ undated 

SYNOPS I S  I Va.gue linear features on aerial photographs in 
addition to enclosures and buildings . However 
gun pits are vi sible on 1 9 4 7  and 1 9 5 1  RAF alp . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 6 4  O S  PARCEL NO : 2500 

CAS NO ; 4 8 7 0  
S ITE TYPE/ PERIOD ; Flint scatter! Neo/BA 

SYNOPS I S :  Flint flakes and scraper recovered during 
fieldwalking in adjacent field . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARI SH : Iver 
CAS NO : 4 8 2 2  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD : 

6 6  OS PARCEL NO : 4 6 4 7  
GRID REF : TO 0 3 4 6  8 3 4 5  

Cropmarks ;  enclosure! undated 

ague J.near eatures are visible together with 
enclosures and bui ldings as cropmarks . However 
gun pits are visible on RAF alp of 1 9 4 7  and 
1 9 5 1 ;  cf . record no . 6 2 . 



SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH : Iver 
CAS NO : 5 0 5 3  

6 7  O S  PARCEL NO : 8 6 5 6 , 5 7 ( pts 
GRID REF : TO 0 3 8 2  8 3 4 9  

SITE TYPE! PERIOD : Settlement ; flint scatter! mesolithic 

SYNOPSIS : Trial trenches in 1 9 8 1  demons trated the presence 
of a ' shore-line ' deposit of a calcareous nature 
together with meso1ithic flintwork and peat 
deposits . Further work in 1 9 8 3  produced a wooden 
stake dated to the late Neolithi c! Bron2e Age , 
and further peat deposits . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH : Iver 
CAS NO : 4 8 2 4  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD : 

7 7  OS PARCEL NO : 0 0 0 1+ 
GRID REF : TQ 0 3 9 0  8 4 1 4  

Cropmark ; enclosure! undated 

SYNOPSIS : Cropmarks on aerial photo depict a broad ring in 
the centre of an oblong area of dis turbance . The 
whole could repesent infilled quarrying . 
Not within study corridor . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH : Iver 
CAS NO : 4 3 8 4  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD : 

7 8  OS PARCEL NO : 0 0 5 7  
GRID REF : TQ 0 4 0 6  8 3 5 7  

Manor! Medieval ,  Pos t-Medieval 

SYNOPSIS : Documentary evidence indicates that there was a 
manor here , from as early as the thirteenth 
century . 
Not within study corridor . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH : Iver 
CAS NO : 5 4 9 2  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD : 

8 6  OS PARCEL NO : 6 3 4 6  (part ) 
GRID REF : TO 0 2 6 0  8 4 3 6  

Flint scatter! Neo!BA 

SYNOPSIS : Findspot of flint flake . 

SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH: Iver 
CAS NO : 5 4 9 2  
SITE TYPE! PERIOD : 

9 6  OS PARCEL NO : 6 3 4 6  ( part ) 
GRID REF : TO 0 2 6 8  8 4 4 8  

Artefact! Neolithic; Bronze Age 

PSIS : Findspot of a flint f lake . 



SURVEY RECORD NO : 
PARISH: Iver 
CAS NO : 1 6 8 0  
SITE TYPE/ PERIOD : 

9 8  OS PARCEL NO : ? 
GRID REF : TO 0 4 4 1  8 0 8 9  

Fishery/ Medieva l ,  Post-Medieval 

SYNOPSIS : Documentary evidence describes the location 
fi shery on the Colne in this area , from the 
eleventh to the nineteenth century . 
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APPENDIX 2 

CARTOGRAPHIC SOURCES 

REFERRED TO 

DURING THIS ASSESSMENT 



Cartographic sources used during this study: 

1 7 9 4 / 1 8 0 1  Iver Inclosure and survey 
1 8 44 Iver Tithe Award 

1 8 75 Ordnance Survey 2 5 " ( first edition ) 5 4 : 13 
" " " " 5 3 : 1 6  
" " " " 5 3 : 1 2 
" " " " 5 4 : 9  

" " " 5 7 : 1  
1 8 7 6  " " " 5 6 : 4  

" " " 53 : 8  

1 8 7 8  " 6 " 5 3 / 2  

1 9 00 2 5 " l ONE 
" " l O SE 
" " 10SW 

1 9 2 5  " " 1 0NW 

1 9 5 8  6 " ( 1 : 10 5 6 0 )  TQ 8 4NE 
" " " TO 84NW 

" " " " TO 84SW 
1 9 6 0  " TQ 9 3NW 

1 9 7 2  1 : 1 0 , 0 0 0  TQ 84SE 
1 9 7 4  " " TO 0 8SW 
1 9 7 5  " " " TO 07NW 
1 9 8 3  " " " TO 9 4 SW 
1 9 8 7  .. TO 83NE 



L\:.n US!':, SEFjFMIIFR 19'12 

� :W 0(0 

st_'R\T:Y Pl\Rn::t :\;"UMBl�R:S i,.'g IJ 

� L:J iT)K"\if: 

[J ARAlll.!' 

G �L\ VU .  Pl'Is 

� R..ECrtEAtnO:\Al , 

79 

rn ROUGH t,-\;5IrURl:.;\\' ..... �.,.1T�GROL�U 

04 

... 
- �;§ �'l5'. 'u 

q;; ' f 

... j �C 
.�-�>-S. < -5� . .  ·�r •. ·.· •.. �,�·.: E. .:.:.... <;>;';':'. ;.r----o- ' .. '. 0 . � -".' � '  ��.'t':�.� ,. ......... :;:.. U ... . '-�';'�F?i 

C�. , - -

BUCKINGHA.�SHlRE COUl><TY MUSEUM 
ARCHAEOLOGICAL SER\1CE 

FOR DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORT 
AI'.'D SIR WILUA.1\l HALCROW AA'D PARTNERS 
M25 \\-'IDE�1NG JUNCTIONS I5 • 16 
ARCHAEOLOGICAL SlJRVEY 

GEOf.<JGY ANO KNOWN AR01Al'DLOGICAL srrns 

1:10 Dr)Q 

.. Sl'f'ClHC ARCHAE0LDG!C\L RN!) OR FE'ITIiRE 

t.;;;I KNf)W'i ARS\ OF ARCHAeOLOGICAL !NTEREST c:::::J AND C'\S "VMIlf!R 

fill 

f.J 

fia 

RIVER IIRlCK F.Al<nJ 

Tf.RRACE GRAVEL 

LO"DO!'; CLW 

� AU.UVJt]M 

04 

,� 

. '�'p 
cC '  
... ) ". -

-;;,-G-Q"" 
U 

j 



83 

!AI'ID IJSF., srWlEMllER l'm 

!:1O OOO 

SlJRVF Y PARCEL :';UMOERS <g.3l! 

f] 

� 

rn 
� 

8J 

FOR.,\lER GRAVEL rfrs 

P,'\S11.lRE 

HOUSE ",'m GROLl''DS 

COMMHRClALiUGlIT l';1JUSTRlAL 

B ROUGH PASTtJ!I&Wi\SThc.ROUND 

if 

83 

GEOUlGT ANI) &NOWli �!ksi 

,,10 000 

£. SI'EClAC ARCHAEOLOGICAL IT<"D OR FEATIiRE 

n XNOWN AREA OF ARCIJAEOU}GlCAL INlF.REST 

V AND CAS NU10lBER 

� 

E§J 

� 

m 
� 

� 

TElU<ACE GRAVEL 

I.ONDON CL'\ Y 

All.t;V!!}M 

GL\ClAL s. ... -.n AI',!) GRAVEL 

GRAVEL (FLOor) Pl.A1:>' TERRACE] 



85� 

lAND USF., SIlI'l1!MBmt l'J92 

uo (lOO 

SURVEY PARCEL 

o FQJt\fER 

� PASIURE 

Ea ARABLE 

� 

� 

m HOllSE 

PITS 

GARDENS 

Ea ROUGH r4'ruRFJWAS'TEGROlJND 

, , \ \ 
'I !." 'f � 

..1'\ KNo� AREA OF ARCHAEOLOGICAL I»;TERPSr 
e::r AI'ID CAS Nl..'MI!Ell 

Ea LONDON CiA Y 

m AlLt,Vlt!M 

B 

m 

GLAClAL SAJ\l) "".<1) GRAVEL 

MOI"lLED CLAY A."l) SA'1D 

jBUCKlNGHAMsHlR. COUNTY MUSEUM 
i ARCHAEOLOGICAL SERVICE 

i FOR DEPARTMENT OF TRANSI'OIlT. 
� AND  SIR WIUJA),f HALCJtOWAffl> I"� ., . ! - - - - -, - �- - : �- ,,�� 
' M2j  WlDENING Jt.1NCI1OtII& 1S "'16 ·. 

t"'---::�I;.fu;�j.r 1 


